STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD

WORKSHOP--OFFICE OF CHIEF COUNSEL

FEBRUARY 3, 2004

ITEM 5

SUBJECT

PROGRESS REPORT FROM THE NORTH COAST REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD ON ACTIONS TO ADDRESS TIMBER HARVESTING ISSUES IN FIVE WATERSHEDS  (INFORMATION ITEM).  SWRCB/OCC FILE A-1361

LOCATION

Humboldt County
DISCUSSION

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Board) has entered two orders concerning petitions filed by the Humboldt Watershed Council, Jesse Noel, and Ken Miller (Petitioners) regarding regulation by the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) to protect water quality from adverse effects of timber harvesting in the watersheds of the Elk River, Freshwater Creek, and three tributaries of the Eel River.

On January 23, 2002, the State Board adopted Order WQO 2002-0004, which remanded the issues raised by the Petitioners to the Regional Board for appropriate action and directed the Regional Board to make periodic progress reports regarding establishment of TMDLs and other actions to address water quality problems related to timber harvesting.

On October 17, 2002, the State Board adopted Order WQO 2002-0019, which denied petitioners’ request to require reports of waste discharge and to require issuance of waste discharge requirements for all logging undertaken by Pacific Lumber in the five watersheds.  However, the order directed that the Regional Board’s actions to protect water quality shall include requiring reports of waste discharge and issuance of waste discharge requirements for timber operations, where appropriate, pursuant to applicable statutes and the Basin Plan.  Order WQO 2002-0019 also provided that the Regional Board’s progress reports shall include information on timber harvesting, reports of waste discharge, and issuance of waste discharge requirements for timber operations in the specified watersheds.  The status report at the workshop should include an update on water quality issues related to timber harvesting in the North Coast Region.

POLICY ISSUE

None.  Information item only.

FISCAL IMPACT

N/A.
RWQCB IMPACT

A progress report from the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board is required by Orders WQO 2002-0004 and WQO 2002-0019.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

N/A.
